

S.F. No. 1082 – Increasing the dedication of solid waste management tax revenues to the resource management account

Author: Senator D. Scott Dibble

Prepared by: Nora Pollock, Senate Counsel (nora.pollock@mnsenate.gov)

Date: February 11, 2025

Under current law, 70 percent of solid waste management tax revenues are allocated to the environmental fund. In addition to this amount, three percent of the revenues are deposited to the resource management account in the environmental fund and the remaining 97 percent are deposited to the general fund.

This bill increases the percentage of the remaining amount after the initial 70 percent allocation that is deposited to the resource management account. In fiscal year 2026, the amount is seven percent, with the remainder deposited to the general fund. In fiscal year 2027, the amount is 20 percent, with the remainder to the general fund. Beginning in fiscal year 2028, the amount is 30 percent, so that all solid waste management tax revenues will be deposited to the resource management account in the environmental fund.

Effective July 1, 2025.



Senate Counsel, Research, and Fiscal Analysis provides nonpartisan legislative, legal, fiscal, and analytical services to the Minnesota Senate. This document can be made available in different formats upon request.